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BUDGETARY AFFAIRS

Summary of the meeting of May 26, 2010

The Chair, Ambassador Virgilio Alcántara, Permanent Representative of the Dominican Republic to the OAS declared the Committee meeting open and submitted the order of business, document CP/CAAP-3064/10, for consideration.  There being no comments by the delegations, the order of business was adopted without changes.

1. Consideration of the Draft Rules of Procedure of the Specific Fund for the Working Group to Examine the Periodic Reports of the States Parties to the Protocol of San Salvador
The Chair informed the CAAP that on April 20 last the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs of the Permanent Council agreed on the Draft Rules of Procedure of the Specific Fund for the Working Group to Examine the Periodic Reports of the States Parties to the Protocol of San Salvador, document CP/CAJP-2791/09 rev. 1, and he noted that said rules were submitted to the CAAP for consideration and its administrative and budgetary opinion. 

The Chair then informed the meeting that following consultations with the Secretariat there were no significant observations with regard to the draft rules of procedure. The only observation offered by the Secretariat for Administration and Finance was to change the term “Specific Fund” in the title of the Rules of Procedure to “Special Fund” since specific funds are those that come from external donors without any programmatic reference.  In the case of the fund under consideration, the monies received would be specifically for the Working Group to Examine the Periodic Reports of the States Parties to the Protocol of San Salvador and, therefore, it would be better to call it a Special Fund.
The Chair offered the floor to the delegations to tender their opinions. A number of delegations suggested that it simply be called a “Fund,” leaving out any reference to “specific” or “special.”  After no further comments were made, the CAAP decided to refer the Draft Rules of Procedure of the Fund for the Working Group to Examine the Periodic Reports of the States Parties to the Protocol of San Salvador to the Permanent Council and recommended their approval. 
2. Other business

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
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